
Three convicted of drugs and
firearms offences

Two men and a woman have been convicted of various offences
including drugs supply and possession of a sawn-off shotgun in
the Edinburgh area.

Darren Docherty (pictured)(aged 33), Amanda Docherty (aged 35)
and Dale Kerr (aged 30) were today convicted  at Glasgow High
Court after a week-long trial.

Darren Docherty was also convicted of possession of a sawn-off
shotgun.

All three were targeted as part of Operation Erpand, one of
Edinburgh CID Proactive Unit’s principal operations tackling
serious and organised crime and drugs activity in Edinburgh.

On Thursday 26th November 2015, a search warrant was effected
at an address in Broomfield Crescent. This led to the recovery
of a sawn-off shotgun, £100,000 worth of heroin, £32,000 of
zopiclone  (a  drug  with  similar  effects  to  diazepam)  and
£30,000 of cocaine as well as £10,000 cash.

The three will be sentenced on 20th December 2016.

Detective  Chief  Inspector  Martin  MacLean,  Head  of  Crime
Operations for Edinburgh CID said: “The CID Proactove Unit’s
primary  role  is  tackling  serious  and  organised  crime  in
Edinburgh, with a particular focus on firearms, drugs and the
financial gain made by those involved.

“This operation represents success on all those fronts, with
the recovery of a significant quantity of drugs, a sawn-off
shotgun and a substantial cash sum.
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“The disruption of drug activity and organised crime is a key
priority  for  Police  Scotland  and  we  continue  to  actively
target those who seek to supply drugs and access firearms in
our community.

“I would encourage anyone to report criminal activity in their
area  by  contacting  police  on  101  or  anonymously  through
Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111”.


